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@M_Mz{:cmdmm Cancellation Order #55 was approved by the Board and eigned by the Chairman.

7 YW Mr. Olin Petefish and Mr. Donald Robertson, Architect, appeared before the Board to discuss
1% 4 Rbrred ) the Hill and Webster Mobile
777’/ =t thm south i of the NE} of Sec. 14, Township 13, Range 19, Douglas County, Kansas.

f 18 {June 19, 1970

The Board of County Comeissioners of Douglu County met in usnm adjourned session with
all members of the Board being present. HSEE

Approved the mimites of the meeting of Jume 17, 1970t .\ i1

Order is on file in the office of the County Clerk. :

In reviewing the persomnel employed by Douglas County, it was determined that the present
position of Clerk in the County Attorney's office should be a covered position under the
K.P.E.R.S. program, therefore it was moved by Mr. Heck and secocnded by Mr. Ice that the
position will be a covered posttion aall) the Eounty Cierk be so advised. Motion carried

unanimously. i

Board received a copy of an Order of Dismissal in the matter of Percival versus the
Board of County Commissioners in the District Court of Douglas County, Kansas, #25646.
The above referred case pertaining to the condemation of land for the proposed new
Judicial Fuilding. :

The Commissioners received County Commissioners Order #1-62 directed to the Clerk of the
District Court, authorizing the cancellation of interest in the amount of $1.88 on personal
property taxes #656 for the year 1966, said warrant having been issued in the name of Mrs.
Julius Maurin of Kansas City, Kansas, taxpayer being a non-resident of this County the
interest is cancelled. Order was signed by the Chairman and is on file in the office of
the County Clerk.

Mr. Vern Sturns, Human Relations Director for the City of lawrence, appeared before the
Board to discuss the possibility of summer employment for youngsters under the age of 16
in various County offices. Mr. Sturns requested employment consisting of not to exceed
two hours per day, five days a week for these youngsters in positions such as clerical or
filing or general office work. The Board took the request under advisement to make a
determination not later than Wednesday, June 24, 1970.

Board acknowledged receipt of $847.50 from the Baldwin State Bank in Baldwin, Kansas, as
interest on our time deposit funds on deposit at that bank. The checks were turned over

to the County Treasurer for deposit.

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet-on Monday, June 22, 1970.
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. B, County Clerk vis E. Glass Chairman

June 22, 1970

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned session with
440 members of the Board being present. Mr. Heck was absent.

Approved the mimutes of the meeting of June 19, 1970.

Current road and bridge problems were discussed with the County Engineer, Mr. L. D. Rice.
Miss Opal Jayne Kennddy appeared before the Boar& to issue an invitation to the Commis-
sioners and their wives to attend the dedication ceremonies of the newly remodeled

facilities of the Douglas County Historical Society in the Lawrence City Fire Building,
8th and Vermont, on July 4, 1970. :

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Wednesday, June 24, 1970.

ATTEST: : . | CB\\M“Y Q&\

D. E, Mathia County Clerk Travis E. Glass Chairman

June 24, 1970

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned session with
all members of: the Board being present.

Approved the mimites of the meeting of June 22, 1970.

Mr. Orman Snyder, Mr. Carter Anderson and Mr. Doug Seibel met with the Board stating that
final plans have been completed for the Drainage Ditch to be constructed by the Wakarusa
Watershed from Broken Arrow Park south to the Wakarusa River, adjacent to Louisiana Street.
The plans will be submitted to the Division of Water Resources for the State of Kansas,

for their approval in approximately one month, it is estimated. It is anticipated that
after we receive the approval from the Division of Water Resources and about Sept. 1, 1970,
invitations to bid on the project will be golicited. Mr. Snyder left a copy of the final
plans of the project and copies of the specification details concerning the excess haul

on the barrow material. Plans and specifications to be reviewed by the County Engineer
and his recommendations given to the Board at a later date. The Board advised Mr. Snyder
that we would be in contact with him subsequent to our meeting with our road engineers

doing the design work on 31st Street,

Homes proposed to be constructed on the west 65 acres of the




